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MINNESOTA STATE • INSTITUTIONS MAT, 1967 

As of May 31, 1967 there were 12,210 persons in residence in the institutions 
under the Department of Public Welfare, a net decrease of 171 during May. The end 
of the month resident populations included 

5,262 patients In mental hospitals(4,977 mentally ill and 285 inebriates) 
5,613 patients in institutions for the mentally retarded (5,917 on the books) 
731 patients in state nursing homes 
295 children in the School for the Deaf 
102 children In Braille and Sight Saving School 
104 crippled children in Gillette State Hospital 
54 emotionally disturbed children in Minnesota Residential Treatment Center, and 
49 tuberculosis patients is Glen Lake State Sanatorium 

During May the total number of mentally ill in Minnesota state mental hospitals 
dropped below 5,000 for the first time since 1921." Until 1954-55, when the downward 
trend in mental hospital population started, the number of hospitalized mentally ill 
increased a little each year. With the rapid decrease the past few years there are 
now only 44 mentally ill resident patients for every 100 who were in residence in 
September, 1954, when the high point in population was reached. Only half as many 
mentally ill are now hospitalized as were in residence as recently as seven years ago. 
So far this fiscal year the mentally ill resident population has decreased by 655 
(more than eleven percent) as compared with a decrease of 573 (a little over nine percent) 
during the first eleven months of 1965-66. During the July-April period of both the 
durrent and past fiscal year there was about the same net decrease in hospitalized 
mentally ill, but in May, 1967 there was a decrease of 108 contrasted with only 25 during 
May of the previous year. Part of this greater decrease represents a greater net 
increase in patients on short leave in May of this year, but most of the difference 
resulted from fewer admissions this Maythan last, although about the same number of 
patients were released in May of both years. 

There were only twelve patients left in the tuberculosis unit at Anoka on May 3 1 , 
1967, a decrease of 12 during May and 24 since the beginning of the fiscal year. Except 
for the security patients, the Anoka tuberculosis unit is being closed out. During May 
six tuberculosis patients were returned to regular mental hospital wards at Anoka or 
other hospitals, three were transferred back to Faribault and three were sent to Glen 
Lake State Sanatorium, where all state tuberculosis patients will now receive care. 

As of May 3 1 , 1967 there were 5,917 patients on the books of the institutions for 
the mentally retarded, 148 less than at the beginning of the fiscal year. Patients in 
residence plus those on temporary leave had decreased 213 and patients on trial placement 
had increased 65 since June 3 0 , 1966 (see Table III ) . More patients have entered these 
institutions so far this year than last, but there has been an even greater increase in 
releases. During the first eleven months of 1966-67 a total of 401 patients have been 
released from state institutions for the mentally retarded, more than in any previous year. 


















